
A letter (carbons to her parents and to his parents) from my mother, then just 20.  At the time they 
lived in Sesheke, but she was eight months pregnant, so "on her way" to be delivered of her first-
born.  Nell was a "Nanny" who had been engaged to come out from England to be her support for a 
year.  Fitz-Henry was in the PWD. 

This was transcribed using VR, so there ARE some errors - please tell me ! 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

PORTMANTEAU 027 
                                       c/o Mrs Fitz-Henry, 

                                       Lusaka, 
                                       N. Rhodesia. 

                                       18th May, 1937. 
Darling Everybody, 
..... 
Wednesday the 12th May. 

CORONATION DAY. Livingston was all beautifully decorated with union 
Jacks and strings of flags across main way, and coloured lights and 
long red white and blue streamers, all very gay, and the trees were 
swathed in tummy-bands of red white and blue. By Jove, I expect 
London must've been a marvellous sight, wasn't it, with all the 
flags and the illuminations, and I suppose it was a seething mass of 
people and grandstands. Wasn't it awful the bus strike being on just 
at that time, was it all right? It sounded over the wireless as if 
the whole of London would be in a chaos trying to get about and all 
the taxes taken and the underground full to overflowing. Most 
tactless of the bus drivers. 

Nell told us that there was really very much less excitement over 
the Coronation than one might expect, and nobody was half so 
thrilled as they were over the Jubilee. Isn't it odd, I believe a 
lot of people were apprehensive and felt that it wouldn't come off, 
because of that silly prophecy by the silly British-Israelites about 
"David, the last of the English Kings", is that what it was? Mustn't 
it be a relief to everybody now that it is all actually over safely, 
and he really IS king and she really IS Queen, and they ARE so 
popular, aren't they? 

Mrs J. And I went to a service in the morning, at the Barotse centre 
– a sort of bit of garden with a raised place and used to play, and 
shady trees and ferns and tubs. It was taken by Mr Dudley, in all 
his robes and a topee! It lasted about half an hour, there were some 
seats but they were all full when we arrive so we had to stand, but 
it was all right and I didn't feel a bit dead usually do style about 
any length of time. 

The judge, Mr Francis, came in his criminal robes because they were 
nice and colourful, and his wig, as he got back to our silence was 
broken by a shrill voice shrieking out "Oh look, Mummy, there's 
Father Christmas!" After the service there was a native football 
match, the Lions v. King George's team, won by the Lions. I didn't 
go as I'd promised Mrs Dudley to go and stick Coronation stamps on 



envelopes. They had been sent 8000 envelopes by philatelists and 
stone-collecting firms all over the world, though mostly London, and 
had to stick Coronation stamps on and send them off on Coronation 
Day said they would have the 12th of May postmark on them. There 
were about 20 people were helping, but I took Nell along to, so we 
sat in rows of three, first put 1d stamps on (red) the second put 2d 
on (age) and the third put 3d on (blue). I suppose the beige was a 
pathetic attempt at white. I think it's rather dull of them to only 
have three different kinds, they could have had 6d and 1/-and all 
sorts of exciting things. We got about three quarters of them done, 
and a lot of people went again in the afternoon, and I didn't 
because I'm a Lazy Woman and wanted to rest, and Nell didn't because 
she bussed over to the Falls to try and get us there, it was shut 
and then she had to wait an hour for the next bus. 

In the evening there was a Sundowner Dance at the Fairmount, which 
lasted about an hour, quite fun. Mrs J. and I went, and wore the 
lovely chiffon, Mummy, and felt so slim, and Mum's aquamarines which 
were much admired, by Mrs Jagger who has some two and is very fond 
of them. We sat on the grass was outside the hotel could just see 
the people's heads as they went round, and the little Mayor stood us 
drinks and made a nice little speech and read the address which he 
had sent to the King on behalf of the City of Livingstone, and then 
we all drank their healths, & God Save the King. Some people – most 
people I think – went on to the Falls for dinner and there was a 
dance there lasted till about three in the morning, but we didn't 
go. 

After dinner we put the wireless on and the King's speech, it was 
really rather good, didn't you think, but a bit too long, I'm glad 
he managed to get through without stammering at all, as he does 
stammer sometimes, doesn't he? It was the first time I'd heard his 
voice, he'll never be quite like King George V though, but it IS a 
good plan we've got him and ducky little Queen Elizabeth instead of 
THAT Edward Windsor and "Queen Wally!" I wonder what they thought of 
it all – "it might have been us" I expect. 

----- 


